

445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 T 914 761 1300 F 914 761 5372 cuddyfeder.com

Taylor M. Palmer, Esq. tpalmer@cuddyfeder.com

June 20, 2018

VIA E-MAIL

Mayor Randy Casale and Members of the City Council City of Beacon City Hall 1 Municipal Plaza Beacon, New York 12508

Re:

Edgewater - Special Permit Application

Dear Mayor Casale and Members of the City Council,

I'm writing to confirm a place on the Council's June 25^{th} Workshop Agenda to continue our discussion regarding the Edgewater project and the Applicant's Reduced Density Proposal.

As we indicted during our last appearance before you on May 29, 2018, the City's recent adoption of the Local Law concerning the calculation of Lot Area per Dwelling Units has resulted in a substantial reduction in the project's unit count. The Reduced Proposal decreases the project's unit count by 61 units or about twenty percent (20%). It also reduces on-site parking spaces by fifteen percent (15%), and increases the amount of green space. The Applicant is also proposing a 140-foot walkway along the western side of the property, facing the Hudson River.

The Reduced Density Proposal is discussed in greater detail in the submission package we delivered to the City on June 12, 2018. The June 12 submission identifies and summarizes key features and additional benefits of the project as noted at our prior appearance. For ease of reference, we have enclosed an additional copy of the June 12, 2018 submission, inclusive of the revised site plan drawing for the Reduced Density Proposal, entitled Site Plan, Sheet 1 of 15, last revised June 11, 2018.

We appreciate the opportunity to appear before you on Monday to further discuss the project.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Very Truly Yours,

Taylor M. Palmer, Esq.

cc:

Nicholas M. Ward-Willis, Esq., City Attorney Anthony Ruggiero, City Administrator Arthur R. Tully, P.E., City Engineer Lt. Timothy P. Dexter, Building Inspector John Clarke, Beacon Planning Consultant Anthony F. Morando, Esq.



Edgewater Beacon, New York January 31, 2017